
 

Home About On The Water Ashore Membership Weather Member Central Contact Becoming a Member

| LogoutWelcome Neil Eccles

September 2016
 

 

Club
Pontoon
After 6 months experience of the new pontoons, most users seem to have enjoyed the extra space and flexibility they offer.  The new
layout seems to be working well, and generally Members have complied with the berthing limitations.  As it is a condition of our licence
with the Harbour Commissioners that we comply, may I remind Members:

Please do not berth more than two yachts abreast (no Ribs) on the main (river) pontoon, and not more than one at the north end, or on
the 15 minute berth, which itself must be vacated strictly within 15 minutes.

The south basin is available to Members for berthing yachts and RIBs, rafted if necessary.

Always contact the boatmen when berthing during working hours, and at 0800 in the morning if berthing outside working hours

Clive Sparrow, Vice-Commodore

 

Dinghy Park – Help required

http://rlymyc.org.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Royal-Lymington-Yacht-Club/118769421541411
https://twitter.com/RLymYC
javascript:__doPostBack('p$lt$header_5$SignOutButton$btnSignOutLink','')


Members will no doubt be aware that we have a significant waiting list for Dinghy Park spaces.  This autumn we are going to try and
reconfigure the spaces in the Dinghy Park to make more berths available to Members.  This is likely to involve a considerable amount
of work moving the existing partition fences which will (of course) require additional volunteer working parties.  Please look out for this
later in the year. As explained in the Dinghy Park regulations, Members who volunteer are regarded more favourably when DP spaces
are allocated.
 

John Tudor

Reminder -  Consul tat ion on Town Quay Mooring Redevelopment Proposals ends 25th
September
Lymington Harbour Commissioners (LHC) would like your views on its proposals to redevelop the Town Quay area to meet the
changing market requirements for more walk ashore visitor berths. The proposal to redevelop Town Quay was first incorporated into
LHC’s Strategic Plan following extensive public consultation in 2010. The Commissioners believe that it is essential to reconfigure the
visitor moorings in order to provide the type of mooring facilities expected by modern yachtsmen, and to maintain the vibrancy of the
Town Quay area as a tourist destination.
 
The eight week consultation period commenced on Monday 1st August and ends on Sunday 25th September 2016.    More details
here. 

 
To comment on the above proposals please click HERE and complete the feedback form.

Alternatively you can write to Lymington Harbour Commissioners, Harbour Office, Bath Road, Lymington, SO41 3SE. Please note when
making comments you must include your full details. Anonymous representations will not be considered.
At the conclusion of the public consultation, the Commissioners will take stock of the feedback received before finalising its plans. 
 

Clive Sparrow, Vice-Commodore

 

 

We welcome the following new Members to the Club
Niall & Olivia Dowling
Louise Troup

Clare & Emily McStay
Venetia & Martin Whale

 

Congratulations
Hannah Snel lgrove won the Laser Radial  Nat ional  and Open Championship at  WPNSA in
Port land Harbour 6th – 12th August
Hannah showed consistency our team GBR sailors can only dream of, dominating 65 strong fleet from 4 countries with a superb series
of 11 firsts and a second from 12 races, winning by a margin of 18 points, with the second lady down in 17th place.

 

Luke and Emma McEwen won the RS800 European Championships at  Lake Garda 25th –
29th July

Sailing in a 23 boat fleet including 2014 Euro and current National and Endeavour Trophy Champions Tim Saxton and Fiona Hampshire
and RS800 maestros Andy and Allyson Jeffries, Luke and Emma counted 5 1st and no worse than 3rd place from the 10 race series

http://us11.campaign-archive2.com/?u=5407a37537e7f7e5349787c78&id=986d816fd7&e=c2aeea7dc2
http://goo.gl/forms/WNBh2z0p7HoGgUjE2


sailed in hugely varied conditions in the middle of the lake.  They deserve great respect for a superb performance.
 

 

And then … .
Luke and Emma McEwen RS800 Nat ional  Champions 2016

Luke and Emma McEwen won the RS800 National Championships run by Hayling Island Sailing Club from 25th to 28th August. Sailing
in a 42 boat fleet including several past National, European and World Champions, Luke and Emma continued their superb 2016 form,
counting 3 1sts and no worse than 3rd place in the 7 race series sailed in hugely varied conditions in Hayling Bay.
 

 

Lymington Youngsters Contr ibute to Nat ions Cup Win at  EUROSAF 2016
Congratulations to the following Members who put on a superb performance at the EUROSAF Youth Championships at Neusiedl am
See, Austria in the 3rd week of August to help the British Youth Sailing Team win the Nations Cup for the first time:  Pippa Cropley, with
Hatty Morsley, won the 420 girls title while Fenella Bennett and Emily Gent were 8th.
Hattie Rogers and Orla Mitchell were 3rd in the 29er, after only a couple of months in the boat.

 

Mat i lda Nichol ls won the under 16 Gir ls Laser 4.7 European Championship
Matilda Nicholls  won the Under 16 Girls Laser 4.7 European Championship at Crozon-Morgat in Brittany, France and finished in
Bronze position at the Laser 4.7 U16 World Championship in Kiel, Germany. 
 

 

Royal  Lymington gir ls str ike Gold:
Vita Heathcote and Milly Boyle won the gold medal for the girls in the U17 fleet at the 420 European Championships on Lake Balaton
last week. The Priestlands school pupils fought over 11 races against sailors from 23 countries, all of whom had been selected by their



home nation. “It was fantastic to win in such a competitive fleet”, said Vita. “Balaton is such an amazing place to sail. It is always hot
and the water is bright blue but it is really shifty and variable. I’m so pleased.”

 
 

Honda Youth RIB Chal lenge
Tom Rogers will be competing in the 8 -12 age group at the finals at Soutampton Boat Show on Sunday
25th September.  Alice and Henry Wood were second and third in the same age group at the area Finals
at Warsash.  George Richards finished 4th in the older age group 12-16.
 
There will be a full report after the Finals. 

 
For more information about this year's Honda RIB challenge please click here.

 

Opt imist  Open at  Chichester Yacht Club
Samuel Griffiths, Oliver Baddeley and Ella Lightbody took the first three places in the Regatta Fleet at Chichester Yacht Club’s Optimist
Open on Sunday 21st August With 19 sailors in Regatta fleet and a force 5/6 which thankfully as predicated dropped to 18-20 knots for
the start, the racing was challenging and the three Club sailors enjoyed the exciting racing.  The prizes were presented by Sarah
Ayrton, double gold sailing medallist.
 

Chr is Turner,  wi th Alex Hayman -  Scorpion Class Nat ional  Champions 2016
Chris Turner and his crew and colleague Alex, won the Scorpion National Championship at Looe 31st July – 7th August 16. The fleet of
35 boats sailed a hard-fought series of 10 races, with the top 3 separated by a single point.  Chris and Alex managed 4 firsts, with a 3rd
in the final race enough to clinch the title, having returned to the class last year.
 

 

 
House

 
What a great month August has been. The month started with the Club supporting the RNLI for their BBQ on the Green event. It was a
wonderfully warm evening with Zac & the Zeros playing in the Band Stand and ourselves, Lymington Town and the Sea Scouts proving
the catering. If you did not make it this year, it is worth looking out for it next year as a great opportunity for the whole of Lymington to
have a party on the Green.

http://rlymyc.org.uk/getmedia/a2845335-a17d-447f-aad6-915547bb617f/Honda_RYA_Youth_Rib_Challenge_2016.aspx


The sunshine continued for Youth Week, starting for the Sail for Gold event supported by the RYA. The Clubhouse had five Big Screens
showing the Olympic sailing events and the Club hosted a Brazilian themed meal catering for over 180 people in the Monday evening.
Youth Week enjoyed great weather right up until Friday, which is the only day that sailing was cancelled. Friday evening we hosted the
helpers party, which is always a good opportunity to thank those who give so much of their time to help our young sailors.

Then on the last weekend of August, we hosted the J80 National Championship. Three days of sailing in Christchurch Bay with events
in the Clubhouse in the evenings. It was certainly very busy. We have also hosted Emsworth Yacht Club and had several Corporate
Events.

Brian the Head Chef did a sterling job throughout the month, but has decided that he needs to pursue his career elsewhere. During his
short time with us he has noticeably improved the food on offer, has instigated much better kitchen procedures and cleanliness. We
wish him luck in his future. We are now in a position to rebuild the whole kitchen team which I hope to report on next month.

Denise Moore, Rear Commodore House
 

 
 
 

Racing 
 
Cruiser Racing
The inaugural Cruiser Passage Race to Poole and back on 19th/21st August in conjunction with the Cruising Section got blown
away by heavy rain and storm-force winds, which was a shame after so much planning on all sides. Meanwhile the Duo Series re-
commenced on 27th August with another race to Poole but this time there and back in the same day. Attendance was somewhat
reduced by the J80 regatta and the Bank Holiday but those who competed were treated to a terrific day's sailing.  In an easterly breeze
the fleet got down the Needles Channel and around the Poole turning marks in good order but then were becalmed.  Fortunately the
wind then picked up and veered enabling the fleet to get back through the North Channel and into the Solent in good order.  The front
runners were then becalmed again allowing the whole fleet to compress so that after 6 and a half hours of sailing all the  boats finished
within 10 minutes of each other.  The winners on handicap were Jo Jo Gunne (IRC1), Ephesion (LAH1) and Unity (LAH2).  

 

Duo Series
There are two more Duo races scheduled for September - a Bramble Bank race on the 3rd then Shingles Bank on the 24th. There is
still time for new entrants." 

Richard Truscott, Captain of Cruiser Racers

J/80 UK Nationals
Superb organisation, excellent weather and a full social programme sent a very happy fleet of J/80s home from their National
Championships held by the Club.  Club Members took third fourth and fifth places overall:  Chris & Hannah Neve, Oliver Dunford and
Ray Mitchell, respectively. Ray Mitchell won the Corinthian class.

For the full race report please Click Here. 
 

 

https://rlymyc.org.uk/getmedia/7fc2c756-f965-4bfb-95fb-9d93f5667be2/RLymYC_J80NationalChampionships_Report_16.aspx


Potter Ship - Saturday 1st October 2016
Do you & your crew have what it takes to lift the Potter Ship. The Notice of Race for this Member Only
event is now available by clicking the icon opposite.

Save the Date: Annual Prize Giving Dinner - 8th October 2016

If you're one of the Club's winners this year, dont forget that the Annual Prize Giving Dinner will be taking place on Saturday 8th
October. Prizes will be awarded for the following events:

Spring Series
Duo Series
Thursday Night Racing
Monday Night Dinghies
Club Champion of Champions

Tickets & the menu will be available shortly. 
 

 

Dinghies
The regular Monday Evening Dinghies series concluded on the bank holiday with a great final race and a paella night at the Club.  The
Scows continue racing in their Autumn series for 4 more Mondays.  That doesn't mean the season is over for the rest of the dinghy
sailors: members of the Club are still welcome to join in with LTSC dinghy racing on Sunday mornings, and we have the Peter Andreae
and Penguin trophies to look forward to after Christmas.  Also the Scow Autumn series is an ideal opportunity for anyone thinking of
getting into RIB crewing or helping with the race management, particularly those of us who have enjoyed the summer's racing laid on
by our dedicated volunteers and would like to give something back in return.  Contact Ann Brunskill if you would like to help; no prior
experience is necessary.
 

Luke McEwen, Captain of Dinghies.

 
Cruising
 

Caledonian Canal  Charter 19th September– avai labi l i ty  due to late cancel lat ion
The Caledonian Canal Charter starts on Monday 19 September for 7 nights and recently one of their party had to cancel. So, if you
fancy doing the trip then it may not be too late as we understand the 'Strathspey' (sleeps 4-6) and 'Taransay' (sleeps 6-8) cruiser boats
are now available.  Just log on to www.caleycruisers.com and follow the hyper-links.  Please advise the organiser, Derek Barnard, by
email  if you're attending, who will let you know about the group's plan.

Future Events
Summer may still be with us at times even when we are told that we are now in autumn but nevertheless the Cruising Section is busy
with a range of events programmed for this season.
 

Weymouth September 10th to 13th September
Rally to Poole and Weymouth organised by John Adcock.  This is a cruise from Lymington to Weymouth, with two days in Weymouth,
followed by a cruise back to Poole with an overnight stay and then return to Lymington on the fourth day. Berths have been reserved at
Weymouth marina.  There will be a pontoon party at 7pm, followed by an optional informal supper, five minutes’ walk along the
waterfront at the Gurka restaurant. 

Sunday is a rest day to enjoy Weymouth’s historic waterfront, harbour, shops or, for the more energetic, a walk over the cliff top to
Portland. In the evening, at 6pm for 6.30pm, there will be a three course dinner plus coffee/tea at Weymouth Sailing Club for £16.50ph.
Monday we cruise to Poole where berths have been reserved at Poole Quay Boat Haven.  No arrangements have been made for dining
here, so crews may wish to make their own arrangements on board or choosing one of the many quayside pubs or restaurants. Please

http://www.caleycruisers.com/
mailto:%20yachttangaroa@btinternet.com


see the notice board for full details and use the signup sheet if you are coming along to join us.

 

Day Cruise to the Fol ly Pontoon Saturday 17th September
Cruise up the Medina to the Folly Pontoon for a picnic lunch stop organised by
Perrin Towler. It is planned to depart Lymington following the morning briefing
enjoying a lift up to Cowes on the morning flood passage time should be no more
than 1½ hrs.  20minutes should be allowed for the transit up the Medina to the
marina and the plan will be for boats to arrive from Midday onwards.  Departure
around 14:30 will allow adequate time for a return on the afternoon ebb. The list is
on the Club noticeboard and will close at 1200 on Thursday 15 September so that
the Folly team can be informed.  Again, please see the notice board for full details
and use the signup sheet to register your attendance.
 
The Autumn Cruise this year is to the Caledonian Canal and has been organised
by Derek Barnard and sets off on the 19th September for a week cruising this
magnificent part of Scotland.  (Space available – see above.)
On Tuesday 4th October Sue Sutherland has organised a Day Cruise to East
Cowes to lunch at the Life Boat Inn.
Looking further into October there is a Cruising Supper on the night of Saturday 15th October followed on the Sunday by the Cruising
Forum. Please come along to both and be prepared to tell us what you want from the Cruising Section at the Forum on the Sunday.

 

Circumnavigators
As previously noted, the interim honours board has now been removed and arrangements will now be put in hand to produce the
permanent honours board.

Details of each of the voyages currently recorded are available on the web site, Cruising Section, Log and Blogs page.

Cruising Trophies
We have nine Cruising Trophies to award this year, seven of which require submission of a log or blog of whatever length and detail
members are able to put together. Submissions can be in printed form or electronically and either submitted at reception addressed to
Captain of Cruising or sent by email to George Johnson.

George Johnson, Captain of Cruising
 

 

Photography Competition 2016 Closing Date 27th October
Do please enter the 2016 Photographic Competition.  Every Member can submit one A4 print of an image taking during the year of
boating.  Closing date is Thursday 27th October.  If you have queries please contact Harvie Woolley.

Harvie Woolley
 

 
Club Foreign Legion
If you keep your boat abroad or are thinking of doing so, please come along to an informal meeting on Friday 28th October at 11:00,
after which there will be lunch for those who wish to stay. The idea is to swap notes on places, passages, offialdom and services and
then to take wine with like-minded souls.

For further information please contact John Priestley and to confirm if you will be attending and if you  staying for lunch.
 

Past Events

Cruise to Poole 19th – 21st August 2016
Unfortunately the onset of very poor weather conditions – gale force winds and heavy rain – made it necessary to cancel the proposed
meet for 10 participating boats. However, it is always better to consider safety before anything else.

mailto:georgeandgaynorj@btinternet.com
mailto:harvey.woolley@googlemail.com
mailto:john.priestley@mac.com


Bob Woolley – Cruising Committee

Joint  Cruiser/Scow Day Sai l  was held on Saturday 13 August
Although attendance was down on last year, the joint day sail with Cruisers and Scows to Hurst Spit was thoroughly enjoyed by all
those who attended in some very pleasant if breezy summer weather. Three cruisers made their way to Hurst Spit and dropped anchor
to be soon joined by four Scows and the Safety Rib. The Scows and the rib made fast to a selected Cruiser and went aboard to enjoy a
very sociable lunch. All had a ‘lively’ sail back to Lymington in winds gusting F5 from the SW!

 

 

Youth Week
The Commodore summed up the week:  

Having been in the car park for the four gloriously sunny mornings during Youth Week helping to
rig our grandchildren’s boats, and then helping others who were struggling, I experienced a real
sense of the occasion from the children’s aspect and the volunteers.  The chatter amongst the
children was free flowing with a mixture of excitement and expectation. The one word that was
repeated throughout the day was FUN , not the racing , but the fun . You cannot ask for more
fulfilment than that .  I also had an afternoon on the water with Head of Safety Andrew Eady which
brought into perspective the sheer scale of the volunteers involved because the fleets were
becalmed and had to be towed back. The command and control impressed me , there was no free
styling , resulting in an incident free return to the Club.

A number of the volunteers said, “do you think the children know how lucky they are to be part of
Youth Week “ the answer was invariably no but we all agreed that in later life they will reflect on
this week and realise just how lucky they were.  I know how much work and planning goes into Youth Week and I believe PRO Jenny
Wilson and everyone involved should be justifiably proud of the week.  Jenny’s commitment over three decades to Youth Week has
been unstinting. For over 25 years she has ensured the safety of our young competitors whilst delivering the best possible racing.   My
personal thanks and that of the Club to you all.

Monday was also the Sail for Gold Roadshow day with coaching by members of the British Sailing Team on the water.  The Olympic
sailing medal races in Rio, Brazil were celebrated with ‘medal races’ sailed in the river off the Club featuring British Sailing team
members and the higher scoring Youth Week sailors of the day. Sadly, local hero and Club Member Nick Thompson was not successful
in his bid to win a medal in the Laser class at the Games.

Pr izes
Trophies were presented by Sally Kalis, wife of Lymington Yacht Haven founder, Dirk Kalis, UK National Laser Champion, Hannah
Snellgrove and Kelly Burgess, manager of Joules in Lymington, presented the Joules Trophy.

Lymington Yacht Haven is a long term supporter of Wednesday Junior Sailing

Overall winners in each class were:

Joules Trophy: Kate Wharmby best helm in own boat

Dirk and Sally Kalis Trophy: Harry West (aged 8)



Scow Senior Fleet:

Christian Cup: 1st Overall White Scow winning the Christian Cup was Annabelle Vines, Sam Webb, Toby Hamilton & Ollie Vines

Scow Junior Fleet:

Witherby Cup: 1st Overall Scow WJS Fleet Alice Wood, Henry Wood & Samuel Dockill
Scow Fleet Highest placed girl helm Alice Wood

Optimist Bronze Fleet – highest placed sailor under ten years of age in RLymYC Club boat Harry West
Optimist Bronze Fleet – Winner in Private Boat: Cameron Bignold-Kyles
Silver Fleet RS Tera Sport Class:  Henry Patten
Silver Fleet Optimist Class:  Ella Lightbody -  winning the Stuart Jardine Cup.
Gold Fleet PY Fleet:  1st Santi Sesto-Cosby -  winning the Frier Jardine Cup
Gold Fleet RS Tera / Vision Fleet:  1st Kate Wharmby -  winning the New York Club Plate
The Youngest competitor was Harry Baddeley (aged 8) winning the Shrimp Cup
The AJ Slipway Trophy for the most helpful sailor of the week was awarded to Ewan Horn by  Beach Master, Sebastian
Chamberlain
The Wednesday Trophy for the Best Wednesday Junior Sailor was awarded to Peter Bennett
The Oliver’s Boat Trophy for the ‘Spirit of the Regatta’ was awarded to PRO Jenny Wilson in recognition of over three decades
of commitment to Youth Week.

The Wednesday Trophy for the Best Wednesday Junior Sailor was awarded to Peter Bennett, who won the WJS Scow Red Fleet series
of 15 races by a comfortable margin, ably assisted by Lauren Fox and Siri Taylor in Stairway to Haven.

Great British Olympic Sailing Bake Off
Luke Matthews, Executive Head Chef at the Chewton Glen and Alexa Bartlett-Woodnett, pastry chef at the PIG in Brockenhurst visited
the Club on the first day of Youth Week to judge the Great British Olympic Sailing Bake Off competition.  Luke Matthews said:” I was
utterly amazed at the number and quality of entries.  Lymington clearly has a healthy percentage of inspired creative cake bakers as
well as top sailors.” People made such an effort as shown by the extra three highly commended submissions. All entries were donated
to the Olympic Tea for the competitors which followed the judging.
 

Winner: Best design by a sailor under 18 - Lucy Tait
Winner: Best design by a sailor under 12 – Emily Russell

Highly commended amongst the entries for imaginative design were Jane Corden’s Brazilian anthill cake, Gill Baldwick’s intricate
committee boat design and Katya Gorman’s Banoffee cup cakes.

The competition was part of the Youth Week celebrations to mark the medal sailing races in Rio, Brazil, which included Club Member,
Nick Thompson in the Laser – sadly the racing was abandoned for the day, but the Club carried on partying with a superb atmosphere
anyway. 



 

 

Fleets
 
LR Scow

17 Scows entered for the Captain's Trophy held on a blustery evening on 9th August.  It was blowing SW 15-18 knots and gusting
higher, the tide was ebbing and the sea conditions were distinctly choppy.  Two boats decided against competing before the first start,
one capsized during the first race and one retired with a badly cut hand.  The thirteen who stayed the course enjoyed four keenly fought
races which were followed by a convivial supper in the Club.
 
Overall winners and first double handers were Jonny Tait and Max Pumphrey. Barry and Carol Dunning were second with Mike and Ros
Urwin third.  Karl Thorne was the first single hander and fourth overall with John Evans close behind and Philip Shute third.
 
On 2nd September a number of Scows were trailed to Needs Ore on the Beaulieu River for a friendly race and BBQ with members of
BRSC.  Then to round off the season of special Scow Events the InterClub Challenge   takes place on Saturday 10th September.  This
year a record of eight teams have entered.  Representing the Club are Rory and Alex Paton, Jo and Freya Hutchinson and Ollie Tait
and Alice.  We wish them well. 

Dick Moore, Captain of Scows
 

 
 

Juniors
420s
Lymington’s 420s have had a very busy summer of racing. First up was the French Nationals at the endlessly sandy Trebeurden Bay,
Brittany. Lymington’s Pippa Cropley (with Hatty Morsley) pulled out all the stops to end up on the podium.
 
We then headed down to San Remo for the World Championships, with boats selected from more than 30 countries. The sailors were
treated to some epic conditions which saw four Lymington based boats make the Ladies Gold fleet – so that if Lymington were a nation
we would have come 2nd only to our hosts Italy! Pippa Cropley again lead the charge, only to be beaten in the end by older sister Jenny
who now graduates on to the 470. Good luck Jenny and we’ll look forward to seeing you on the big screen in 2020! Special mention to
Ella Bennett and Emily Gent; when the going got tough (25 kts or more) they were peerless as they somehow torpedoed straight
through the giant waves. Not all of the time though; rounding the windward mark in first place they drew loud applause from the
assembled coach boats as they hoisted the kite. A few seconds later they drew more as the boat disappeared into the next wave, and
soon emerged upside down! All was not lost for they won the next (and final) race.
 
Continuing in a south easterly direction the sailors were once again treated to some spectacular sailing conditions at the Junior (U19)
European Championships on Lake Balaton, Hungary. Again the team fared very well, second only to Spain. Vita Heathcote/Milly Boyle
were first girls in the U17 fleet.
 
A few boats then hopped over to Dublin for the Irish Nationals. Battle hardened from the Worlds, Charlotte Boyle/Georgia Baker showed
the Irish girls how to do it with a string of excellent results in testing conditions.
 
Finally the British Nationals in Pwllheli, all except for the top boats (Pippa/Hatty and Ella/Emily) selected for the Eurosafs in Austria.
This time Pippa Cropley held her form right to the end, discarding her 2nd places to win the gold medal as the Ladies 420 Eurosaf
Champion!
 
The Nationals was a frustrating affair, with no wind all week until the final day, when we were hit by an unsailable gale!
Throughout all this the boys were hard at it too, with Lymington’s Robbie King topping the Brits Open fleet) at the Worlds (25th) and the
mixed fleet at the Europeans (13th). He then rounded off a terrific summer by winning the British Nationals.
 

George Heathcore, Captain of 420s

Opt imists
September and October are very busy months for Optimist sailors: this is when most of the selection events for both RYA and
IOCA zone and national squads happen. We have detailed everything you should need to know:

Sp innaker  Non-Squad Win te r  Tra in ing

The non-squad winter training available at Spinnaker is now open, and is very popular so will probably fill up fast.



RYA South  Zone  Qua l i f i e rs

If your child is thinking of applying for the South Zone Squad then:

1. Fill in the application form to be considered for Zone Squad, applications are now open via the RYA website.
2. Attend the Burghfield Open Meeting (South Zone Indicator), 3rd September, your sailor must race in MAIN fleet to be considered,

sign up is via the IOCA website.
3. Attend the South/South West RYA Championships, 24th/25th September at Weymouth and Portland Sailing Academy, again your

sailor must race in MAIN fleet to be considered, sign up is via the RYA website.
4. Attend the open training session at Spinnaker sailing club, 1st October.

RYA/ IOCA Nat iona l / In te rmed ia te /Deve lopment  Squads

There are two remaining events for those wanting squad places this Winter:

1. Late Summer Championships at Hayling Island, 10th/11th September
2. End of Seasons Championships at Rutland Sailing Club, 8th/9th October
 
Entry for both these events are open and entry is via the IOCA website.

 

Lymington Winter  Tra in ing 2016/17

Finally our own Winter training programme is coming together.  Provisionally we have training booked for the first weekend of each
month during the Winter, October to March (no training in January 2017):
National Squad coach Tom Hayes will be the head coach and we will also have working with us our fantastic Lymington coaches .  
Any questions, please don't hesitate to contact us.
 

Valeria Sesto & Joff McGill, Captains of Optimists

RNLI
Wine Tast ing with cheese Wednesday 5th October 2016 6–8pm by
Priory Wines
Venue -  17 Enterprise Centre, Ampress Lane, Lymington SO41 8LZ
Special offers on the night. Tickets £7 each Available from Priory Wines 01590 610007 or Celia Lassen
01590 672881 (cash only please) All proceeds to the RNLI.
 

Chr istmas Cards
Christmas cards are now on sale at the shop and will be available at the Club soon.
 

For Sale Notices
 

J109 ‘J IBE’ is  for  sa le .  
Very capable 35 foot cruiser-racer with successful racing record offshore and inshore.  Fully equipped for offshore racing; for coastal
racing, for racing around the buoys and for cruising.  Contact Robin Taunt  for details of the boat and the Broker.
 

mailto:Robin.Taunt@btinternet.com


 

Brompton folding bicycle
 
Brompton folding bicycle, pining for its mother yacht now in new ownership, requires sea-going home. - £250.
Road Trailer, suitable for garden or camping use - £50. Contact Roly Stafford (01590 679000)
 
 
Email me the details and any photos and the ad will be in one month’s ePotterNews. If you don’t want your contact details published, interested parties can be asked to
contact you via the Club pigeon holes in Reception. Satisfied customers will be requested to make a small donation to Sailability or the RNLI. The listing of items for
sale or wanted in ePotterNews does not indicate that RLymYC has knowledge of the authenticity of the advertisement and does not recommend or guarantee the
items advertised and the Club cannot accept any liability in this regard.
 

Email Ann Brunskill - ePN Editor
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